

Green Lane Standish Wigan WN6 0TS

HEAD TEACHER: Mrs R Gough TELEPHONE: 01257 400271

> CENTREX: 6650 FAX: 01257 400649

E-MAIL: enquiries@admin.woodfold.wigan.sch.uk

4th September 2025

Dear Parent / Carer

## Y1 Visit to Imagine That!

As part of their science learning, the Year 1 children will be visiting Imagine That! in Liverpool on Wednesday 22<sup>nd</sup> October. The children will be leaving school at 9.00 am and will be returning to school for 3.15 pm, traffic permitting. Please can the children arrive at school at 8.40 am on the day of their trip, in order that the register may be taken before a **prompt departure from school at 9.00 am**.

During the day the children will take part in a number of different workshops such as fridge magnet painting, magical snow workshop, slime making, bathbomb making and a dry ice science show. In between workshops children will explore the different areas (Imagination Village, Art Beatz, Outdoor Dino Dig (on sunny days) and the Science Zone).

The cost of this visit will be £17.85 per child to cover the cost of the visit to Imagine That!, activities, coach and insurance.

Children who normally have a school meal will be provided with a packed lunch from the kitchen, which will include a choice of sandwich, biscuit, fruit and a drink. No spending money is required for this trip.

Under the terms of the Education Reform Act 1988, there is no obligation to contribute to the cost and no child will be omitted from the activity because his/her parents are unwilling or unable to pay. However, it will be necessary to have substantial parental contributions in order that the activity takes place. If there are insufficient voluntary contributions the event will be cancelled. **Please let the school know if there is a genuine case of hardship or are unwilling to pay, as you will still need to give consent for your child to take part on ParentPay.** The matter will be dealt with in strictest confidence.

Please could we ask that you give your consent, emergency contact details and payment via <a href="https://www.ParentPay.com">www.ParentPay.com</a>, by Friday 10<sup>th</sup> October.

Yours sincerely

Miss Reay & Miss Prescott Year 1 Teachers











